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Welcome back to P2P!
We made a great start to P2 last term. We learned a lot about the weather, including how rainbows are formed and where rain comes from. The boys and girls particularly enjoyed designing, making and flying kites! We hope to share all of this learning with you soon at our café. 
	Our Teachers

This term we have two other teachers helping us with our learning throughout each week. These sessions will focus mainly on rehearsals for our Nativity in December. 
Tuesday: Drama with Mrs MacGillivray
Thursday: Music with Ms Minto
	Dates for Diary

Tues 1st of November: Café 9.15 – 10.15am
Mon 14th & Tues 15th of Nov: In-service days
Thurs 8th of Dec: Nativity Performance

Fri 16th of Dec: Christmas Party
Wed 21st of Dec: Last day of term

	Weekly Routines
Monday: P.E. kits 
Tuesday: Library – we had our first visit in first week of term, so our next visit will be on the 
      ……………………………. 8th of November and every second week following.
Wednesday: Homework returned
Thursday: Homework out 
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Class Project - Toys

By investigating forces of toys and other objects, I can predict the effect on the shape or motion of object. 








SCN 1-07a
Through exploring properties and sources of materials. I can choose appropriate materials to solve practical challenges. 







SCN 1-15a

This term we will be learning about how forces and friction work to make toys move through different experiments. We will also be exploring the properties of materials and why certain toys are made from different materials such as wood, plastic, or metal. We will also be investigating more complex properties including magnetism.
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Literacy
I can convey information or describe events and processes in different ways.        LIT 1-28a
I am learning to select and use strategies and resources before I read, and as I read, to help make the meaning of texts clear. 






LIT 1-13a
Reading homework will continue to be given on a Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday of every week with a focus on understanding the words, facts and stories that we read. A phonics task will continue to be given alongside other homework every Thursday, focusing the sounds which we have been learning in class. We will also be learning to write factual pieces linked to our experiments and investigations into toys. 

PTO

[image: image5.jpg]


Maths – Number and Money
I can use money to pay for items and can work out how much change I should receive. 
        MNU 1-09a
I have investigated how different combinations of coins and notes can be used to pay for goods or be given in change. 





      MNU 1-09ab

Alongside our continuing learning in number we will also be learning about money this term and applying it within the context of Toys. Our classroom toy shop is already open - many thanks to those of you who donated empty boxes for our stock. We have begun by learning to recognise the different coins and will develop this into combining coins to make various amounts and the concept of giving change. This is an area of Maths with endless real-world applications and any opportunities at home to handle and count money, as well as buying items in shops, would help to support our learning in class.  
Student Teacher
For four weeks of this term our class will be joined by Miss Kathryn Paterson, a third year student teacher. She came to visit our class term and is excited to be learning with us. Miss Paterson will observe teaching and learning and work with small groups of children during her time with us.
Equipment
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P.E.: On our P.E. day it would be helpful if long hair is tied back. Pupils will be asked to remove any jewellery, such as necklaces or watches, before lessons to avoid injuring themselves or others. Earrings must also be removed or covered with tape in accordance with Health & Safety.

Golden Carrot: As you will know, the whole school takes part in the weekly Golden Carrot award for healthy snacks. Pupils are awarded 2 points for fruits, vegetables or a snack which says ‘1 of your 5 a day’ on the packet. One point is also awarded for a healthy snack, such as baked crisps, or no snack at all. 

So far this year we have not managed to win, but are hopeful that we can do better this term ( 
Art Apron: As many families have done already, it is a good idea to provide an apron or adult-sized t-shirt to protect uniforms during our Art lessons. We do have a limited number of spares in school, but these are not always available or a suitable size for pupils and many prefer to wear their own. 
Outdoor/Daily Mile: Although the weather will most likely be changeable this term we will be continuing with our Daily Mile as much as possible. As a general rule, if pupils have had an outdoor break/lunch we will try to complete our Daily Mile.
As always, should you wish to discuss anything at all with me please, please do not hesitate to get in touch through the school office or through your child’s home/school diary. 

Thank you for your support, 
       Mrs Morrison & Primary 2P
